


































































































































































































































































 
Superintendent Report 

January 24,2025 
 
Memorandum on moving on from November 5, 2024: 
 
Last November 5th, Lake of the Woods School sought voter approval for taxpayer funding 
to address ongoing facilities and financial needs that have been identified in recent years. 
The ballot to the voters had two questions:  
     -   Q1 was for a 10-year Capital Projects levy authority to sustain technology and 
student learning materials, as well as supporting replacement of bus vehicles for our 
student transportation needs.    
     -  Q2 was for a taxpayer bond that would fund physical repairs needed at our building 
and site, including safety and security issues.  
 
In planning for this election effort, the LOW District had documented consultant reports 
that outlined and budgeted these facility needs. Furthermore, we conducted a community 
survey to test our community’s support for addressing the needs, as well as the cost to be 
borne by the taxpayers. The survey results guided district leadership to shape the final 
ballot questions, and we put out a lot of information, including brochures, mailers, press 
releases, and other public sourced information so voters would be informed of our needs 
on November 5th.  
 
Unfortunately, the scope and cost of the identified projects was not supported, as our 
voters rejected both ballot questions at the polls. Neither question garnered anywhere 
near 50% support in the election. 
 
However, our identified needs persist, and construction costs continue to escalate, while 
many physical needs worsen over time. I feel it is imperative to get newly elected board 
members up to speed so the District can respond to the public about “Where do we go 
from here?”  We are certainly not the first K-12 district to face a failed bond vote, with 
the needs not going away. And we can learn from what others have done to go back to the 
voters and be successful. 
 
Recently I have had discussions with Kraus-Anderson Construction Company about our 
District needs and the failed vote. KA, is a leading K-12 planner and construction 
manager in Minnesota that has worked on projects here at LOW School. Kraus-Anderson 
has extensive experience working with K-12 districts on project planning and referendum 
efforts that need to meet the community’s expectations, while staying on course to satisfy 
the needs of the district. One recent example is the Marshall County Central project, now 
completed. In that case, KA came on board after the first failed vote and helped the 
district realign the scope, reduce the budget, and go back to the voters – this time with a 
successful outcome. 
 



 
At the MSBA Conference in Minneapolis, we had the opportunity to meet with KA and 
they are willing to come and meet with our Board members in a Workshop Session next 
month (February 20th), which would allow for free discussion and consideration of 
different pathways for moving forward again. KA would come prepared to discuss a 
potential timeline for November 2025 to include a planning phase (including community 
input), an approval phase (action by the Board), submittal phase (MDE approval of the 
Review & Comment), and a referendum/vote phase (including communications) – all 
leading to a November 4, 2025 vote. 




